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Executive Committee Minutes - May 16, 2023 

 

Present:
Sage Graves Slugic, Chair 
Ron St. Hilaire, Chair-Elect 
Elizabeth Jennings, Secretary 
Matthew Parker, Treasurer 
Nicholas Pleasants, CLE Chair 
Suzanne Thompson Wininger, Communications Chair 
Angela Macey-Cushman, Grants Chair 
Carla Calogero, At-Large Member 
Michael Longyear, At-Large Member 
Carolyn MacGregor, Sections Program Specialist 
Carla Higginson, Legislative Chair, Board of Governors Liaison 
Brent Williams-Ruth, BOG Liaison  
Kate Shreiner, Young Lawyer Liaison 
Megan Farr, At-Large Member 
Miriam Ayoub, Outreach/Mentorship Chair 
Kari Petrasek, BOG Liaison  
Meredith Grigg, Immediate Past Chair 
Karen Boxx, Legislative Chair 
 
Absent:  
Emily Tyson-Shu, CLE Chair 
Mark Vohr, Communications Chair 
Patrick Erker, Grants Chair 
Nancy Lee, Outreach/Mentorship Chair 
 

 
 
12:32 pm Opening    Sage Graves Slugic 
  

Sage Graves Slugic opened the meeting.  
 
12:33 pm Approval of Meeting Minutes Elizabeth Jennings  
  

Carla Higginson moved to approve the March 2023 minutes. Karen Boxx seconded. All present members 
voted in favor to approve the minutes. No abstentions.  
 
12:34 pm Treasurer Report   Matt Parker  
 
 Matt Parker provided an updated report through April 30th. The section had 4 new members and 
corresponding dues revenue of $440. The section has a fund balance of over $102,069. 
 
12:35 pm CLE Committee Report  Nicholas Pleasants  
  

Nicholas reported on the April CLE, which had good turnout. He’ll be meeting with Emily next week to 
discuss themes and topics for the Fall CLE on September 21st. Michael Longyear mentioned a speaker on equity 
and inclusion in elder law. 
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 12:38 pm Legislative Report  Carla Higginson, Karen Boxx 
  

Carla confirmed that the Death with Dignity Act changes passed, as did the Uniform Partition of Heirs Act, 
and changes to APS. The bill to increase the estate tax exclusion amount did not pass, nor did the bill to limit estate 
recovery during lifetime. Karen mentioned a bill related to probate did not pass which would have addressed the 
homestead and family support award rates. Carla suggested more coordination among sections to support or 
oppose bills but that Elder Law section members testified on three occasions this legislative session.  
 
12:45 pm Communications Report  Suzanne Thompson Wininger 
 
 Suzanne and Sage spoke of a recent email forwarded by the Bar about linking to a company’s website 
with resources on elder rights. Suzanne suggested including this type of resource on our website, but that we 
should develop and/or vet the information ourselves and not link to a private company’s website.  
 
12:50 pm Outreach/Mentorship Report Miriam Ayoub 
 
 Miriam mentioned planning a social event in Eastern Washington and asked for suggestions and 
connections on planning. Michael Longyear suggested Yakima and Elizabeth Johnson, a member of the public, 
suggested a combined event since the bar exam is taking place in Yakima this year.  
 
12:52 pm Board of Governors Liaisons Kari Petrasek, Brent Williams-Ruth 
 
 Kari commented on the need to examine bar location space since the WSBA office lease will be up in a 
couple of years. The Board of Governors are looking at possibly reducing the size or moving elsewhere, including 
other locations in Spokane or having a satellite office elsewhere. Kari shared that there is a Board of Governors 
meeting scheduled for May 19-20 that the public can attend.  
 
12:55 pm WSBA Sections Program Specialist  Carolyn MacGregor 
 
 Carolyn mentioned that the Annual Sections Leaders meeting recording was now available in the Toolbox. 
At the Board of Governors meeting, one topic on the agenda is a possible Member Wellness Counsel. Carolyn 
shared that there will also be a June 26th budget planning session open meeting.  
 
12:58 pm  Other   Carla Higginson 
  
 Carla spoke on the WSBA proposal to provide electronic desk books to members and emails on the 
listserv about the proposal and cost. Carla noted her concerns about the proposal, including the cost and the 
projected WSBA deficit without taking into account the desk book proposal, that most members do not need 
access to all 15 desk books, and that the desk books may not be updated. Carla suggested perhaps specific desk 
books could be offered to section members. Brent also suggested the desk book proposal be part of a larger policy 
discussion on dues and budget issues.  
 
1:16  pm   Closing    Sage Graves Slugic 
 
 Sage closed the meeting.  
 


